
Bake off cake sale 
Thank you to everyone who con-
tributed to the fundraising cake 
sale this week!  
We have been amazed by your creativ-
ity and are so thankful for your support 
in our fundraising efforts. Early esti-
mates suggest we have raised over 
£300 towards the trim trail! 
 

 Worship Council Bring a Peace to Coleshill 
 
This week, Worship Council have been de-
signing and creating 'Calm Jars' for each class-
room to add to our Prayer Spaces. We used 
water, sequins and of course lots of glitter!  
 
These are easy to make at home if you'd like 
to make some too. Shake them when you're feeling worried or angry and watch 
the glitter slowly settle to the bottom and say a prayer if you'd like to.  
 
 

 

Missing Netball Trophy Returned to Winners! 
The missing netball trophy, which mysteriously 
vanished after we won the Solihull Netball 
League, was replaced and presented to our  
victorious team this week. 

We are very pleased to add this netball trophy 
to our collection which is now ours to keep!  

Well done to our history makers in green. 
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CALENDAR DATES 

July 

5th Year 6 performances, 2pm 

and 6pm 

6th Move up day 

7th Year 3 parent workshop, 2pm 

13th Year 5 trip 

15th Year 6 leavers service and 

party, 9.30am 

19th KS2 disco 

21st Last day of term—school 

closes at 2pm 

July 

5th INSET day 

6th INSET day 

7th INSET day 

8th Return to school for Years 1 

to 6 

12th Start date for new Reception 

children 



 

Brass band concert 
We were delighted to have a special performance from Coleshill Youth Brass, led by our music teacher 
Steve Fagg. 

We have a strong focus on music in school as an important part of our broad and balanced curriculum, 
and we are always looking for ways to grow the number of young people able to get access to learning 
music. Details of how children can get involved in an introductory workshop that Coleshill Brass will be 
holding will be provided. 

 

Year 6 cathedral visit 
Some representatives from Year 6 went to Birmingham Cathedral 
this week for a special BDMAT service to mark the end of their 
time in primary school. 

The service was attended by representatives of all 52 schools in the 
Birmingham Diocese and featured readings, songs from around the 
Commonwealth and talks from key members of the Diocese Board 
of Education and Church of England. Y6 children brought home a 
candle which they will pass onto the Y5 children at the Leavers    
Service  on the 15th July. 

 

INSET days from September 
In September we will have 6 new teachers starting with us. As a result of this large group of teachers 
new to the school, we will be having 3 INSET days at the beginning of term.  

Please note the following days when school will be closed to children.  

• Monday 5th September 
• Tuesday 6th September 
• Wednesday 7th September 
• Monday 31st October (BDMAT additional INSET for MAT wide training) 
• Monday 3rd January 
• Friday May 26th  

 

Earlier starts 
A reminder that in September we will be changing our start times to extend the 
school day to a length which complies with the new government minimum require-
ment for 32.5 hours per week. 
From September 2022, access to the school site will be from 8:30am, the classroom 
doors will open at 8:35am and children must be in class by 8:45am. Classroom doors will close at 8:45am 
and children will be marked late if arriving after this time.  



Sporting Week 
 

BDMAT Commonwealth Games 
Children from Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 took part in BDMAT’s Com-
monwealth Games events this week. Teachers were tasked to se-
lect six children from each year group who have excelled in PE this 
year to represent the school against the 17 other BDMAT schools.  
 
Everyone travelled to Christ Church Secondary Academy to take 
part in all kinds of athletics events—including javelin, long jump, 
and running. We were very proud of how well the children repre-
sented Coleshill and hope they are proud of the recognition of their 
achievements in PE. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sports day 
Thank you to the hundreds of parents and family members who have visited the school 
over the last two weeks to see our sports days. It makes such a difference to our children 
to have a crowd cheering them on and makes for a very special occasion. On behalf of all 
of the children at Coleshill THANK YOU! 
 

Dance show 
Children from the Dazzlers after school dance club travelled to Nuneaton’s Abbey Theatre to take part 
in the Outwoods Primary School Rising Stars Dance Show.  

The dance troop was made up from 19 children out of Year 1—Year 4. They have been perfecting their 
routine over the weeks at after school club and put on a great show to a packed audience at the theatre. 
BEST DAY EVER! was the general opinion of the children who took part. 

Thank you to Nicki at Dazzlers who has made this experience possible for our children. If your child would 
like to be part of an after school extra curricular club, please see the office for more information. 




